——1HE VILLAGE oF

SWANTON

219 Chestnut Street Swanton, Ohio 43558
P: 419.826.9515 | www.villageofswantonohio.us

Fall 2018

Volume 2

Village
VOICE

Issue 3

Fire Division: Fire Prevention Bureau and Home Safety Inspections

The Fire Prevention Bureau (FPB) strives to ensure Village buildings are safe for occupants and visitors through its

inspection process and educating the public about fire prevention. Currently the FPB will inspection businesses at

no charge to ensure compliance with the Ohio Fire Code. The Fire Prevention Bureau also promotes the benefits

of Knox Boxes. To garner more information about Knox Boxes please visit their website at: www.knoxbox.com.

The FPB can assist with installation if needed.

Further, the Fire Prevention Bureau is engaged with the community on matters of fire safety education and the

reduction of hazards which place the community at risk. The FPB is equipped to perform home safety inspections

which will assess for fire hazards as well as perform a Fall Risk Assessment along with |njury Prevention Surveys.

The Fire Prevention Bureau is staffed with three inspectors. Each inspector is certified through the State Fire

Marshal’s Office as a fire inspector and for plan review of fire

systems. To learn more about the Knox Box program, fire LOOK :
° .

prevention and code enforcement, home safety inspections, Fall

Risk Assessments, and Injury Prevention Surveys please contact

the Fire Prevention

Bureau

FirePrevention(@villageofswantonohio.us and 419.825.1455.
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‘anywhere:

. ~ Listen for the sound of the smoke alarm.

LISTEN.

LEARN.
Be aware. :

Fire can happen

Look for places fire could start.

Learn 2 ways out of every room. /

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK ;

firepreventionweek.org



Brush Pick Up g’

Brush pick up will end on Thursday November 1, 2018. This service will commence again in April 2019. In the

event of a strong storm, the Village will assess and pick up brush as needed. Brush pick up is divided into sections

with each section having pick up on a different day. Please check the website for detailed information.

Leaf pick up will commence the week of October 22, 2018. The Village of Swanton contracts with Lammon
Brothers to collect leaves. This year Lammon Brothers will begin collecting leaves according to the respective
area. Areas are as follows: north of railroad tracks and west of Main Street on Monday, north of railroad tracks
and east of Main Street on Tuesday, south of railroad tracks and west of Main Street on Wednesday, and south of
railroad tracks and east of Main Street on Thursday. All dates are approximate. Holidays, weather, events,

breakdowns and day to day operations may cause adjustments to the schedule.

Please place leaves on the tree lawn for collection, NOT in the street. Leaves placed in the street can be a haz-
ard to motorists, can block drainage, and become wet and matted after a rain, which can significantly slow the

collection process. Please do not mix grass, sticks, or brush in with the leaves.

Open Burning Regulations
As the weather begins to change into Fall, the leaves will pile up and bonfires may become more

frequent, the Fire Division asks you to review the open burn regulations. If you have any questions

please contact the Fire Division at FirePrevention(@villageofswantonohio.us or 419.825.1455.
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